Patients Group       The Croft Surgery, Kirkbride            February 6th   2018
Present: 
Elspeth Swan, Sue Gallagher, Malachi Prior, Rod Mostyn, 

Mary Little, Pam Bainbridge, Kath Johnson, Paula Pape
Apologies
Gwen, Sue C, George, Mary S, 
Hilary has written to the Surgery to say she has enjoyed working with the group, taking part, and finding out information, but has decided to resign from the group. Elspeth will respond.





ACTION   ES
This prompted a brief discussion on recruitment to the group.  Surgery will advertise, and members can also seek interest from people they know. Elspeth reminded the group of the positive impact it had, in particular at the time of the CQC inspection. 
Minutes
 Received and Read
Matters Arising. 
A)Waiting Room. The bid to Surgeries Improvement Initiation was unsuccessful
b) Flu Clinics
Take up.   





2016

      2017

Kirkbride





162


228



Port Carlisle




120


116


Kirkbampton




106


103
The increase at Kirkbride may have been in part due to a text alert which mentioned only the clinic at this venue. Elspeth explained that we may need to advertise this service earlier, but she felt that the whole experience had been a positive one, and uptake was good. 

c) Staffing.The GP trainee is starting soon. 
d)  Blister Packs.    Elspeth asked the group for feedback.
RM Issue with difficulty actually popping the plastic film

PB  Pills may fall out on the floor

SG Helpful as an aide memoire/prompt. 

ES  Risk to the surgery that the wrong medication may be inserted. Changing the box to include a recent change of prescription is not easy, but less problematic when the box is made up weekly.

KJ The information about medications is not included and this may prove difficult for a friend/carer who is helping, and not as familiar with the medication, some of which look similar.                          
ACTION  ES  This has been discussed with dispensing staff. Currently there is a label giving the type of medication but a description as to whether it is a ‘blue or orange pill and its shape is absent. Staff will look to see if this is possible.
WiFi in all general practices. Surgery has access to NHS WiFi
ML queried need for this service in waiting room. People aren’t there very long.

SG Perhaps a useful distraction?

MP Some people may not have WiFi access from their phones.

MP Poster in waiting room? Also important to point out that this service is not for downloading films and other huge files. 
Should the surgery advertise/publicise this service?   







ACTION. ES to discuss with Surgery staff.

AOB.

Shingles Vaccinations.  Now for the 70-80years age group. Costs £100. Currently about 50% of those eligible have accepted.
Patient Fund

This stands at £2,073. There has been expenditure on defibrillators and blister pack technology. 

ES As we have a less tight knit Primary Care Team, we do not have our own dedicated nurses, and the use of Palliative care teams including the hospice we are less fully ‘in charge’ of end of life care.  This may influence a family’s choice as to who to donate to. Consequently they may choose the hospice, or a specific cancer charity rather than leave a legacy to the fund. . Currently the yearly maintenance cost of portable oxygen bottles is £1120, so this will need to be borne in mind.

Appointments on line with the Nursing team.

SG great feedback from a patient who has learnt to book on line, and is full of praise for the ease and convenience of procedure., but wonders why she can’t book an appointment with the nurse?

ES This has been raised before.  Nurses have drawn attention to the different lengths of time which may have to be juggled for example, between taking a blood sample, and attending to a more complex wound/wound dressing. But she will raise it again.






          ACTION   ES
Parking – no further action regarding site opposite surgery. There may be an issue regarding contamination of the ground due to previous use as a petrol station.
PRAISE.
PP praise for the apprentice Molly in her approach with patients. Others concurred. Elspeth will pass this on

Next meeting: July 31st 2018  at 7.30pm at the Surgery.
